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This bulletin, the fourth of six produced by the 
Ministère de l’Éducation to help you deepen your 
understanding of the governing board, will answer 

frequently asked questions about consultations with 
the school’s parents.



The parents on the governing board (GB)

• The parents on the GB may consult the parent participation 
organization or all the school’s parents on any matter related to 



The parent consultation process

• The power of consultation is granted to the parent members of the 
GB, who are not required to obtain the approval of the other 
members.

• The parent members of the GB are responsible for consulting the 
school’s other parents, must ensure that personal information and 
results remain confidential and can use the educational institution’s 
equipment and administrative support services.

• The general assembly of parents is an opportune time to gauge 
needs.



The parent participation organization

The parent participation organization may advise the parents on the GB 
with respect to any matters of interest to the parents.

Did you know? 
Parents participation organizations are formed at the first general 
assembly of parents, which is generally held in September. While this 
organization is not compulsory, it can contribute to the dynamics of the 
school. It is suggested that at least two meetings per year be held in 
order to mobilize and motivate the parents involved.







https://cdn-contenu.quebec.ca/cdn-contenu/adm/min/education/publications-adm/Centre_de_services_scolaire/fiche_18_consultations_parents_ecole.pdf?1612456640

